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PROCEEDI NGS

3:02 p.m

PRESI DI NG MEMBER VEEI SENM LLER:  Good aft er noon.
want to thank everyone for their participation in today's
heari ng.

This is a status conference conducted by a
Commttee of the California Energy Comm ssion regarding the
proposed Wat son Cogeneration Steam and Electric Reliability
Proj ect.

" mthe Presiding Menber, Conm ssioner
Weisenm|ller. To ny left is Chair Douglas who is the
Associ ate Menber. To ny right is Eileen Allen, ny advisor.
Gal en Lenei, Chair Dougl as' advisor, will be here shortly.
The Hearing Oficer is Kourtney Vaccaro. Jennifer Jennings,
the Public Advisor, is also here in the back of the room

And | would like to ask the parties to introduce
t hensel ves starting with the applicant.

MR. METERSKY: Good afternoon, |'m Ross Metersky
w th BP.

MR ELLISON: Chris Ellison, Ellison Schneider and
Harris, on behalf of BP

PRESI DI NG MEMBER VEI SENM LLER: St aff.

MR. SOLOMON:. Al an Sol onon, project manager wth
the siting division.

M5. HAMMOND: Chri sti ne Hanmbnd, counsel for

EHLERT BUSI NESS GROUP

(916) 851-5976




© 00 N o o B~ w N P

N NN N NN R R R R R R R R R
O N W N B O © 0 N o 00 »h W N R O

staff.

PRESI DI NG MEMBER WEI SENM LLER: | ntervenors.

M5. KOSS: Yes, this is Rachael Koss on behal f of
California Unions for Reliable Energy.

PRESI DI NG MEMBER VEI SENM LLER:  Any ot her
agenci es?

MR. CHEN: (Il naudible).

PRESI DI NG MEMBER VEI SENM LLER:  |'m sorry, none of
that was audi ble. Wuld you repeat yourself.

MR. CHEN. Hello? Hello?

PRESI DI NG MEMBER VEEI SENM LLER:  That's nuch
better. Could you reintroduce yourself.

MR CHEN. Hi. Are you asking ne? | just joined
t he tel econference call.

PRESI DI NG MEMBER VEEI SENM LLER:  Yes. Actually |
was asking --

MR CHEN. M nane is Jay Chen with South Coast
Air Quality Managenment District. |I'mhere with Tran Vo and
Raf i k.

PRESI DI NG MEMBER VEI SENM LLER: That's very good
because | was asking if there were any agencies on the |ine.

MR. CHEN. Ch yes, yes. W are South Coast Air
Qual ity Managenent District.

PRESI DI NG MEMBER VEI SENM LLER:  Any ot her

agenci es? Local, state or federal agencies?
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Wth those introductions let nme turn the
proceedi ng over to the Hearing O ficer.

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARGC Hell o, everybody. |
think this is the first of what nay be a series of status
conferences that we'll be having in this proceeding.

| think where we are today is just getting an
under st andi ng of where we are in the schedule as staff has
been on a regular basis submtting status reports which has
given the Conmttee the inpression that a Staff Assessnent
will soon be issuing. | think we'd |like to hear about that
and get a sense of what the issues mght be in this case, if
any, and get a sense of what the scheduling mlestones are
that you' d like the Commttee to |look at so that a revised
schedul i ng order can get put out so this proceedi ng can
continue to nove forward.

So | think we'll start uncharacteristically with
the staff instead of the applicant because | think maybe one
of the first things to hear about is the status of the Staff
Assessnent and when the Conmittee can expect to see that.

So Ms. Hammond and M. Sol onon.

MR. SOLOMON:. Thank you. On Cctober 29th |
submtted Status Report nunber 9. |In Status Report nunber 9
| had |isted a proposed revised schedule for the Watson
Cogeneration Steam Project. Per that proposed schedul e |

had said that staff will be publishing the Prelimnary Staff
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Assessnent tonorrow, Decenber 17. | have kept that
schedule. W are going to be publishing the PSA tonorrow.
| spoke with ny project secretary and the copi es have

al ready been nmade; everything is just set to go out.

So in preparing for today's conference | revi ewed
these dates that | had submtted and | still feel that they
are realistic, that they are achievable and for staff I
submt the schedule. And | have copies if you' d |ike one.

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARG: Thank you. Actually I
provi ded copies of your staff report to the Conmttee
al ready. Thank you, that's good news, congratul ations.

MR. SOLOMON:. Thank you.

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARO M. Ellison, | think
we'd like to hear fromyou in particular about the schedul e.
It doesn't have all of the mlestones, it has sone of them
for the project. But also maybe you can give us a sense if
the Tailoring Rule is going to apply to this project and if
there are any deadlines that your client m ght be | ooking at
that the Commttee needs to know about in putting together a
fuller schedul e.

MR, ELLISON. Ckay. |I'mgoing to ask M. Metersky
to speak to those issues and |I'I|l be avail abl e.

MR. METERSKY: Yes, the Tailoring Rule will apply
and we' ve already inforned the AQVD that we're going to need

to prepare a PSD permt for greenhouse gases. So we're
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going to start work on that soon.

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARO  Ckay. So ny
understanding, and a little vague, is that it's inportant
for those projects that are subject to the Tailoring Rule to
have a Conmi ssion Decision sonetine in the May 2011 tine
frame so that -- so I'mtrying to figure out, are you in a
grandf ather situation or are you -- so you're trying to get
sonet hi ng acconpl i shed before July or not? Because sone of
our projects are in that situation where they're trying to
nmove the projects forward before July.

MR. METERSKY: Okay. M understanding is if we do
not start construction by July 1 then we'll be subject to
the PSD. And we don't expect to be in position to start
that construction prior to that date.

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARC:  Ckay, thank you. So
then 1'1l ask both of you, what are you looking at in terns
of maybe the end date here? So if you were | ooking forward
to 2011 what are you |l ooking at as an ideal tine to have
this matter put before the full Conm ssion?

MR, ELLISON. We submitted a response to the
staff's schedule. W generally are in agreenent with the
dates put forward by staff. W haven't seen the PSA so it's
alittle hard to comment on what the issues are. |t
probably won't shock you to know that from our perspective

we think there are fewif any issues. But until we see the
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Staff Assessnent and until we know fromthe intervenors we
can't really speak to that question

Having said that, if | can speak for the applicant
but al so as sonebody who has represented a nunber of
applicants. This applicant | think has been very patient.
They understand the priority of other projects and the
[imted staff resources that have been available in the | ast
year.

But we would | ook forward now to getting this case
moving. We would |ike to see a final decision as
expeditiously as possible consistent with the dates that the
staff has put forward. W' re not going to challenge any of
t hose dates.

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARO And when is it that you
submtted that response? Because | apol ogize, | have not
seen it. Was it a while ago or is that sonmething that was a
nore recent subm ssion?

MR ELLISON. It may have just been an oral
response back to the staff of the decision not to challenge
the dates. 1'Il go back and ook at it. But we certainly
di scussed it and discussed it with the staff.

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARO  Thank you. Ms. Koss, is
there anything that you' d like to add or suggest with
respect to the proposed scheduling mlestones for this

proj ect ?
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M5. KOSS: No, not at this tinme, thank you.

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARO  kay, thank you.

Well, | think this m ght be one of the shortest
status conferences we've had.

ADVI SOR ALLEN. Ms. Vaccaro, could you just take
us through a sanpl e schedule possibility? I'mtrying to
figure out whether if the Staff Assessnment cane out on March
-- the Final canme out on March 18, then do we have a rough
guess as to when the prehearing conference and heari ngs
m ght be? Like April or Muy?

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARO | think generally what
try to do is | work backwards fromwhen it |ooks Iike the
matter m ght be put forward to a Comm ssion decision. So if
we're | ooking at sonmething, let's just say roughly the
summerti ne.

And |'ve just gone through this process with
another project. | think we're certainly not |ooking at a
May time frame with this schedule, we're | ooking at
sonmething potentially later. Because if the FSA workshop
and the FSA doesn't come out until March. You |ook at, at
| east 14 days after the FSA cones out before we woul d
schedul e the evidentiary heari ng.

Even if we were | ooking at a conbi ned prehearing
conference/ evidentiary hearing if as you're stating there

aren't going to be any real outstanding issues that can't be
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dealt with at the evidentiary hearing. W' re |ooking then
at what, maybe the first or second week of April for a
hearing. So let's call it sonewhere between the week of
April 11, April 18 is what it's looking like, I think.

(Advi sor Lenei entered the Hearing Room

and joined the Commttee.)

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARO So let's say the week of
the 11th for a conbi ned prehearing conference/evidentiary
hearing. That would then still allow-- we need to allow
for sone time for the PMPD to actually be drafted.

So assum ng though that our record is conplete at
the close of that evidentiary hearing, there's nothing |eft
to do after that week of April 11th other than draft the
PMPD. Looking a bit anbitiously let's call it about a three
week drafting period. W're talking say somewhere in the
week -- 1'd say to be conservative let's call it the week of
May 9 potentially to publish a PMPD. It needs to go out for
a 30 day review period. Wich would then put us into June
for this matter then to be presented to the Comm ssion, if
we are | ooking at what was presented as a March 18 or
roughly March 18 date for the FSA.

MR SOLOMON: | think those dates are realistic.
The PSA, there are no real issues. All sections are in
conpliance with LORS and | do not see this as being

problematic. | think that we can -- all things being equal
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we wll be able to publish the FSA on March 18.

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARO. | think because we have
a representative of the Air Quality Managenent District on
the line perhaps you can weigh in on the scheduling as well
and give us a sense of the timng of the FDOC

MR. CHEN. Yes. This is Jay Chen of South Coast
AQWD. We have basically conpleted our public notice and
public review period and EPA review period. W did -- we
have received sone mnor coments fromthe facility, from BP
Wat son itself so we need to nake sone m nor adjustnents,
m nor changes to the em ssions cal cul ati ons actual ly.
Not hing significant. So we expect to issue the FDOC
sonetime in January.

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARG  Ckay, excellent that
seens to fit nicely then with the dates that we're
di scussing so that everything can nove along very swiftly by
the tinme of the evidentiary hearing. |Is there anything el se
you'd i ke to add?

MR CHEN: No, not at this tine.

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARC Are there any questions
that the Commttee m ght have of anyone?

Ckay. Well are there any other issues that staff
or the applicant or CURE believes we need to address during
today's proceedi ng? Applicant?

MR ELLISON. | know we just wanted to thank the
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Commttee and the staff for holding this status conference
and for noving this case forward, we appreciate it.
HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARO M ster --
MR. SOLOMON: Nothing fromthe staff.
HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARO  kay, thank you.

Ms. Koss?

M5. KOSS: No, thank you.

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARC Ckay. This was actually
very productive. | think we've worked through the dates for

a schedule so I think the next step is for the Conmttee to

prepare that and issue a revised schedule in this matter.
PRESI DI NG MEMBER WEI SENM LLER:  This is

Comm ssi oner Weisenmller again. | want to thank everyone

for their participation.

Excuse ne. |Is there any public comment on this
case?

HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARO  Heari ng none on the
phone. And we do have one gentleman in the room [|'m going

to ask if you' re a nenber of the public or if you' re part of

the CEC staff?

MR LE: I'm CEC staff.
HEARI NG OFFI CER VACCARO  kay, | just wanted to
make sure. |'ve nmade the m stake before of assum ng

ot herwi se so in an abundance of caution I thought | would

ask. Okay. So seeing none in the roomeither | believe
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there is no public conment.

PRESI DI NG MEMBER VEI SENM LLER:  Ckay. Agai n,
woul d Ii ke to thank everyone for their participation today
and we' Il concl ude the heari ng.

(Wher eupon, at 3:18 p.m the

St at us Conf erence was adj ourned.)
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